# **SVE PTA General Meeting Minutes**

January 12<sup>th</sup>, 2021 9:00am - 10:00am

## Principal's Report - George Boser

- Teachers and staff are happy to have students back in the classroom. Mr. Boser said the students are doing great, working hard, and following protocols.
- Open Enrollment and kindergarten registration for the 2021/2022 school year has begun.
- Inbound kindergarten registration numbers are low, if you know of a family with a child ready for kindergarten next school year please encourage them to contact Kristi Hawes, SVE Registrar.

### **SAC/DAC Report - Leah Bliesmer**

- Teachers and staff appreciated all the parent support they and students received during remote learning and thank the parents for their continued help and support as students transition back into the classroom.
- Please contact Troy McGill for more information about SAC/DAC.

### **Treasurer Report - Lynn Lavis**

- Current checking account balance: \$35,827.58
- The Direct Giving Campaign has raised just under \$26,000 to date.
- Read-A-Thon raised \$8500. Students read over 88,000 minutes.

#### **PTA New Business**

- **No Place for Hate Program** Mrs. Kenfield and Ms. Brown are facilitating this program. Meetings are held the 1<sup>st</sup> Thursday of the month from 7:45am-8:20am. Parents are welcome to join their students. The group will be promoting a school culture of respect, kindness, and unity.
- Direction Giving Campaign
  - o PTA is still working to record a "Why Give" video.
  - $\circ\quad$  Donation envelopes will go home on January  $14^{\text{th}}$  asking families to participate in this campaign.
  - A "Let's Slime Mr. Boser" video was filmed and will be aired during crew on January 14<sup>th</sup>. Mr. Boser has agreed to be 'slimed' if we meet our fundraising goal.
  - o Top 3 classes one student from each class will be drawn to slime Mr. Boser.
  - Top 5 classes pick from a treasure chest and earn extra recess.
- **Yearbook**: Photos are needed! Please email pictures to sverocks@gmail.com.
- **Restaurant Night:** Freddy's Frozen Custard & Steakburgers, January 19<sup>th</sup>, 2021 from 4-8pm
- Spring Events Update
  - WISH Week is currently on hold/postponed.
  - Valentine's Dance is cancelled
  - Spring Book Fair TBD
  - Teacher Appreciation Week more information coming soon!

#### Reminders

- Next PTA Meeting is February 9<sup>th</sup>, 2021.
- PTA Membership Dues are \$10. Please visit www.sverocks.com to make your payment.
- Please check the PTA website often for updates as we are trying to limit the number of flyers being printed at this time.